January 25, 2011

UPDATE
Strawberry Fire Protection District

Board of Directors meeting

January 18, 2011

All Board members and Secretary Shelly Kendall were present.

Reports of Standing Committees:

· Dee Martin reported that volunteers Nicole and Calin Smith have completed their “Green Book” training, been issued personal protective equipment and Nicole has started her training with the Joint Basic Training Academy.  Both volunteers are currently training one night a week with the Pinecrest Fire Dept. under the direction of Ron Fink.
· Buffy Bandley gave a short “snapshot” of the budget reports.
· Carolyn Weaver reported on two Board housekeeping matters– Agenda and correspondence procedures.

· Susan Parks, Strawberry resident, volunteered to work on the Personnel/Procedures/Paperwork committee.  Dave Parks, Strawberry resident, volunteered to work on the Equipment/Fire Station committee.

· Dee Martin and Buffy Bandley have been attending the County First Responder Study meetings.  At the last meeting the group met with 3 different insurance brokers and notes of that discussion follow at the end of this document.

Old Business:

· Review of the Draft Administrative Handbook was postponed to a special meeting.  Date and time to be determined.  The review process takes more time than we have in the monthly board meeting and the members felt it was more prudent to have a special meeting for only this item as well as the review of the existing Board Policies #1-7.

· Buffy Bandley reported on the estimates she obtained for a new computer and answering machine for the District.  It was voted to allocate not to exceed $2000.00 for this item and asked her to proceed with the purchase.

New Business:

· SVFD Rebuilding Strategy:  The position of Interim Fire Chief was discussed and the board voted to give Lee Dempsey permission to initiate a search.  A discussion was also held on expanding the role of the secretary into an administrative assistant position.  Lee Dempsey said he would be putting proposal together on both positions for the board’s approval in the near future.
· Del Oro Water Company and fire hydrants:  Bill Rugg from the Strawberry Home Owners Association was present and gave the board a brief summary of his activities in relation to fire hydrants.  The SFPD board would like to take an active role in the discussion with Del Oro and Lee Dempsey and Bill Cashman will be included in those activities.

·  County Credit Card:  Currently the secretary has the only card with a limit of $500.00 for office supplies and small recurring bills.  It was voted to have an additional card that will be available to the Board and Fire Chief for purchase of items that have been approved in advance by the Board.  All purchases made with the card are reviewed and approved monthly by the Board.  Use of the credit card saves the district the county fee for issuing a check on our behalf.
All of the Board recognizes that there is a great deal of work to be done in this “rebirth” process and they very much appreciate the interest and willingness of the community to help in this endeavor.  If you have questions or comments, please feel free to contact us through our email account – strawberryfire85@gmail.com or by phone to any of the 
directors.
County First Responder Meetings – 

There have been no meetings since Dec. 16th.  At that time, the group met with 3 different insurance brokers and discussed the following –

When a company sits down to write a fire policy, they are looking at Protection Class and location of property.  Process for determining cost and of insurance – (not in any specific order)

· Location to fire station – sometimes it doesn’t matter if the station is volunteer or paid, but sometimes it does.  Some companies require a staffed station 24/7/365

· Location to fire hydrant

· Road access – how many roads in and out – are they accessible to fire equipment

· Fire area severity – TOPO maps are used and risk meters are developed by insurance companies themselves, each company has their own guidelines, it is best to shop around.

· Number and types of equipment doesn’t really matter – what matters is the location of brush, trees and mountains

· Mutual aid agreements – insurance companies want to see the actual agreement.  It is no longer good enough for the Fire Chief to say one is in place.

· ISO ratings do matter, but they are no longer the driving force behind obtaining insurance and the cost

· Personal water storage only affects the costs of farm policies and not residential.  Farm policies are for 5+ acres.

The insurance brokers indicated that they are starting to see companies require 200 ft fire clearance even if it crosses into someone else’s property.  They are getting by with that by using the “didn’t meet criteria” clause and denying insurance to residents.

New sprinkler regulations in effect as of January 1, 2011 – this impacts all homes and the effect of this law on insurance costs is unknown at this time.

Advice from all 3 brokers at the table was for homeowners to ask for an individual review if they feel the rate is too high.  Many times policies need to be reviewed on a case by case basis.

Fire chiefs have access to ISO ratings online

Craig Pedro is very interested in trying to come up with solutions to assist the residents of Tuolumne County in obtaining and lowering the costs for fire insurance.  Does the County need a fire guru????

The next meeting of this group is scheduled for January 20th.  At that time, Craig Pedro should have all of the options weighted with financial numbers behind each one.  Buffy and I will be attending that meeting and will report back to the Directors.

